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Dear pastors and beloved brethren,

We are very grateful to you, beloved brethren, for your prayers and offerings that
you send us every month. God has been faithful to His promises, and it is He who
has taken care of us and motivated us through the love that you all have for this
work. We continue sharing the Gospel door-to-door as a church in Monte Aguila,
and by God’s grace, we have seen fruit. During soul-winning, we met Dayra, and
it was through her that we met her parents, who are from Peru. Dayra has been
coming to church with her little sister Ema who is just a year and a half old,
though her parents do not come as often due to their jobs. We also met Mrs.
Lucia, who is coming to church and is in great need of the Lord as she has just
lost her husband. I thank God for Jaime and Pablo, two men who arrived at the
church, in great need of the Lord. They accepted Christ as their Savior and we are
now trying to encourage them to stay steadfast in the Lord. Juanita is a lady who
we have been sharing the Gospel with for many years, but would never make the
decision of accepting Christ. She would defend her religion and her church, but
as she has faced an illness and many problems with her family, she decided to
give her life to Christ. She is currently in the hospital, but in quite a different
spirit now. We continue holding our youth classes and lessons for children. We
are discipling the new converts. We also continue running our bus route in
Cabrero, though it has been a bit difficult as our van’s motor burnt out and we
have not been able to repair it yet. We were invited to a reyival conference at
Pastor Enrique Delgado’s church, where Pastor Camargo from Hidalgo, Mexico,
preached. It was a great blessing for the brethren of our church!

Concerning the church in Yumbel, we are encouraged and excited, preaching in
the town’s main square, and at the hospital, where the Lord has given us the
privilege of leading to Christ many young people strugglmg with addiction. We
have a large list of young people who have attempted to take their own lives, and
we see many people who struggle with depression. We thank the Lord for Mrs.

. Magdalena who has started attending to church, for Mr. Miguel who, alongside

his wife, has also started coming. We continue praying for the Venezuelan family
that started visiting the church, and we ask God to open the hearts of each one of
them, that they may truly come to know Him. We thank God for you, dear
brethren, who, with love and much effort, have been supporting us during all this
time. May the Lord reward you and multiply it for you greatly. We ask that you
pray for our church, for the lost souls of this country, and that, with love and '
humility, we may continue serving our dear Savior Jesus Christ.

Your missionaries in southern Chile,
The Ventura Family




